
   
 

   
 

         LEMOC PONY PO ST       

 

  Lake Erie Mustang Owners Club   

PO Box 8602  

Erie, Pa.  16505  

www.LEMOC.com or like us on Facebook  

 

Next meeting Wednesday Oct. 7, 2015  

Boy Scout Building on Robinson Rd. At 7:30pm  

                                      

 

 

LEMOC Officers - 2015 

President - Doug Mather              814-664-9460 

Vice President - Jerry DeRosa    814-833-5474 

Secretary - Barbara Haverty        716-595-2260 

Treasurer - Rick Burkholder        814-474-2687 

Membership - Jerry Seamans    814-825-5421 

Activities Coordinator - Jon Haverty   716-595-2260 

       
 

 

Calendar of Activities  

ü Oct. 3 Phlat Out Car show at Quaker Steak and Lube in Canton, Ohio $15 Fee 

ü Oct. 4   Franklin Apple Fest in Franklin, Pa. From 8am-4pm 

ü Oct. 4 Sunset Cruise and Potluck at Presque Isle Shelter #2 from 2pm - 6 pm      

ü Oct. 7 LEMOC Meeting at 7:30 Boy Scout Building on Robinson Rd. 

ü Oct. 11 Peek N Peek Fall Cruise from 10-5 

ü Oct. 11 Covered Bridge Festival at Ashtabula County Fairgrounds 

ü Oct. 17 Fall Cruise with Pittsburgh Mustang Club 

ü Nov.  4 LEMOC Meeting at 7:30 Boy Scout Building on Robinson Rd. 

ü June 17 - 19  2016 Can Am Cruise hosted by LEMOC 

ü July 22, 2016 Buffalo MCA show 

 

http://www.lemoc.com/


   
 

   
 

  
  

  

 

MCA Membership 
If you are considering joining the Mustang Club of America é now is the time.  The MCA annual 

membership is $50, but if you join now, LEMOC will receive $10 of that cost.  Please contact Jerry 

Seamans to take advantage of this special membership offer and help LEMOC at the same time. 

 

 

 

2015/2016 LEMOC Annual Dues  

LEMOC membership dues are now due. Annual due are $20 and cover the period of September 1, 

2015 thru August 31, 2016. Payment can be made at our monthly meeting or mailed to the following 

address: 

                 LEMOC 

                 PO Box 8602 

                Erie, Pa.  16505 

We appreciate your consideration in paying your dues promptly for the upcoming year. Thank You 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE PREZ 

     Summer is almost gone and it has gone by much too quickly. Earlier this month, Chris and Jerry DeRosa, Rick 

Burkholder and I met at the VA Center to present them a check from our show. I drove a Mustang up from Corry and it 

was a beautiful day for a drive. The people we met with were genuinely excited and appreciative to have been involved 

with our show. They even asked if we would be interested in doing a small cruise-in at their facility. I think we should 

discuss that idea. 

 

     There are not many car events left this year, but the Pk nPk Cruise-in is coming up, as is the fall cruise with the 

Pittsburgh club. It should be a nice time of year to go cruising. I am sure we will have more information at the meeting. 

 

     Remember, club election of officers is coming up. Now is the time to throw your hat in the ring! Please consider 

taking a turn at one of the positions. 

 

     Lastly, the MCA Grand National was held over the Labor Day weekend in Columbus, Ohio. A few of our club members 

attended including myself. I think out club was well represented by the hardware that was brought home! I am sure we 

will have an update the meeting. 

      



   
 

   
 

 

Doug 

 

LEMOC Meeting Minutes September 1 2015 
 

President Doug called the September 1, 2015 meeting of the Lake Erie Mustang Club to order at 7:31  pm. 

 

Attendance 

 

Doug and Beth Mather 

Barbara Haverty 

Rick Burkholder 

Jerry and Chris DeRosa 

Dennis and Joy Webber 

Denise Ricci 

Duane and Fran Hogan 

Basil and Carol Yurchak 

Bob  Wurst 

Andy English 

Jerry Seamans 

Mark and Barb Davies 

 

 

Treasurers report was and read and approved 

 

Three new members were reported and due were collected as the new mustang year is starting. 

Dues are $20 per year. Please renew quickly to avoid the unnecessary hassle and to continue to 

receive your Pony Post in a timely manner. 

 

Pony Post: A few recent e mail addresses have been resolved. If anyone is having trouble opening 

your Pony Post drop the editor an e mail and one can be mailed to you. 

Sally.mustang.68@hotmail.com 

 

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES:  

Christmas Party: No volunteers have stepped forward to plan the annual party. We are still looking for 

someone willing to arrange a location and collect reservations. Please volunteer at the next meeting! 

 

Officers: Volunteers are also being sought to run for elected office within the club. If you are 

interested, please speak up. 

mailto:Sally.mustang.68@hotmail.com


   
 

   
 

 

Bonnell's Cruise was a big success and enjoyed by all who attended. Record number of cars were 

reported and beautiful weather was a highlight. 

 
 

Peek-N-Peek: the cruise to the Peek is Oct. 11. Group departure will be discussed at the Oct. 

meeting. A volunteer is sought to arrange a club luncheon at the cruise. This involves purchasing  

premade sandwiches and plates and others bring side that do not require silverware. If you are going 

to attend, consider stepping in to handle this simple task. 

 

LEMOC CAR SHOW: Chris and Jerry reported on a very successful show. Appreciation goes out to 

all who helped make our annual car show a success. 115 cars were registered and over 30 club cars 

and many non registered cars were on the lot! One count was 160 Mustangs parked on the lot! A 

check will be presented to the Veterans Administration charity to be used where they have the most 

need. Thank you letters were sent to Ferrando Ford. They are excellent sponsors and we look 

forward to working with them for many years to come. 

Ed Cooley of Ferrandos has reported that they had an aerial photo of the event. It is suggested we try 

to get a copy of the photo for next year's advertisement. 

 

Ed also felt the parking of the cars along the road was an excellent idea. Parking this year worked out 

well and all available spaces were used. 

 

High points of the year where the T-Shirts, trophies and after party. The unique design of the trophy 

was complimented and well received by all. Many thanks were expressed to Kevin and Rick for the 

amazing after party at their house. It made for a relaxing venue after a long day. 

 

It was discussed that next year we should possible order 100 of the plaques to be given out with 

registration. 

 



   
 

   
 

The DeRosa's again expressed their thanks to all who made the day possible. WE AS A CLUB 

EXPRESS OUR THANKS AND APPRECIATION TO THE DEROSA'S FOR  ALL OF THEIR HARD 

WORK! 

 

2016 Can-Am: Denise Ricci and Joy Webber have volunteered to chair this exciting event, which 

brings members from the our area to Erie for a weekend of car fun. Next year's event will be held 

June 17 thru 19. Denise and Joy are well on their way to planning an exciting event with a host hotel 

in place and some exciting adventures planned. More details will follow after the Oct. Meeting. 

 

Joys and car happenings were shared, as well as an interesting American slang phrase, "Don't pull 

my chain"  (See answer to chain story later in newsletter) .Stay tuned for more interesting history 

lessons from Jerry Seamans that you could only learn at a LEMOC monthly meeting. 

 

 

 

                      
 

 

                           LEMOC 2015 Car Show 

      
                                              
                   

                  
                                 

                                  A view to the inside of the Stryker                        and a car for sale anyone??? 



   
 

   
 

 
 

 

                                                              

                     Nice covering for a back of a pick up truck            and relaxing after some serious car voting.... 

 
 

                            The VA van                                                         and unloading Trevor Baine's Nascar vehicle 



   
 

   
 

 
                                                   

 

                                  Club members Jerry, Mike and Bill having way too much fun.... 

 
                                              

                               Bench racing for some members                           while others hard at work??      



   
 

   
 

 
                              Show is over with club members thanking at registrants as they leave Ferrandos 

 

 

CHECK PRESENTATION TO THE VA 

 

LEMOC presented a $2000.00 to the VA Center. Money given to them will be used for the purchase of a new 

wheelchair accessible van. 

 
On hand for the check presentation was Karen O'Neal Erie VAMC Voluntary Service Officer, Jerry DeRosa, Rick 

Burkholder, Doug Mather, Chris DeRosa and Melissa Sundin, Erie VAMC Associate Director. 

 

 

A CRUISE WORTH ATTENDING 



   
 

   
 

On Fri. September 18 I had the opportunity to attend the first ever Brig Niagara Cruise on the Brig Niagara. 

Registration was limited to 50 cars as the space was very tight around the ship. Getting up close and 

personal with the Niagara with your car was an experience as you had to drive on the sidewalk then 

maneuver your car around the gate with maybe 3 feet tops between you and the bay waters! The setting 

was small and intimate as you got the opportunity to tour the ship, meet and talk to the crew at your 

leisure. The sunset would have been spectacular but cloud cover kept it at bay. I would recommend that if 

this cruise is held next year, club members should participate in this event. Hint: Make sure you have a 

good thermostat and plenty of antifreeze on hand! 

 
 

                                  Yikes! Driving on a sidewalk!                               View from the Niagara 

 

 
 


